
 
 

 

 

   

  

  

   

   

 

      
  

 
  

   
   

   
  

  
       

 
      
      

  
    

 
  

 
 

  
     

    
 

Statewide Email 

DATE SENT: May 15, 2023 

FROM: Claudia Campagnola 

TO: Workforce Administrators 

Via: PIPELINE@fldoe.org 

SUBJECT: 2022-2023 PIPELINE Funds - Report 

Dear Colleagues, 

The Department completed the release of the Prepping Institutions, Programs, Employers, and Learners 
through Incentives for Nursing Education (PIPELINE) funds to eligible Florida College System Institutions 
and school district postsecondary technical career centers that offer a licensed practical nurse program 
pursuant to section (s.) 1009.897, Florida Statutes (F.S.), which was created through the passage of 
Senate Bill 2524 (Chapter 2022-154, Laws of Florida). 

At this time, the Department is requesting information regarding the use of the funds allocated for the 
2022-2023 fiscal year. Please use the link provided below to complete the 2022-2023 PIPELINE Report. 

• Districts PIPELINE https://forms.office.com/r/sGNyV72kn1
• FCS PIPELINE https://forms.office.com/r/gy81vbwpaJ

Questions regarding the program may be directed to PIPELINE@fldoe.org. 

Have a nice day! 

Claudia Campagnola, CPM 
Educational Policy Consultant 
Florida Department of Education | Division of Career, Technical, and Adult Education 
325 West Gaines Street │ Tallahassee, FL 32399 
Office: (850) 245-9081 
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